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In This Issue A Message from Bishop Eaton on Roe v. Wade 
Decision 

Dear church,  
 

Whatever personal perspective one might take on the June 24 abortion ruling from 

the Supreme Court, it is the legal framework in which we now minister, and I wish 

to speak a pastoral word at this time.  

The Supreme Court has voted to overturn Roe v. Wade, removing federal 

constitutional protection for safe and legal abortion and leaving decisions about 

abortion law largely to the states. As a result, safe and legal abortion will likely not 

be accessible in every state. This church’s 1991 social statement Abortion argues 

that “the number of induced abortions is a source of deep concern” but teaches that 

the practice should be legal (pp. 3, 9-10). In other words, “Laws should be enacted 

and enforced justly for the preservation and enhancement of life, and should avoid 

unduly encumbering or endangering the lives of women” (p. 9). Overturning Roe v. 

Wade and placing decisions about abortion regulation at the state level encumbers 

and endangers the lives of all persons who need to make decisions about 

unexpected pregnancies. 

First, as a pastor of this church, I want to acknowledge that this decision 

affects many people, especially those whose pregnancies unfold in complex 

situations and the people who love them. Many now find their moral agency 

restricted because federal law no longer guarantees access to legal and safe 

abortion. They already face difficult moral questions, and the Supreme Court 

decision only adds to their anguish. As our social statement reminds us, we have 

both the freedom and the obligation to serve neighbors in complex situations. As a 

church, we are called at this moment to recognize and spiritually support people 

who are struggling with decisions around pregnancy.  

Second, as presiding bishop, I want to remind this church that, despite this 

new legal landscape, we continue to depend on our social teaching for guidance. 

Our social statement provides the moral framework for our church's communal 

discernment and ministry, holding in tension both the strong Christian presumption 

to preserve and protect all life as well as the complex moral situations in which 

pregnancy sometimes occurs. Our social teaching is complex and does not hew to 

clear categories or labels such as “pro-abortion” or “anti-abortion.”  

That complexity is reflected in several points. The statement recognizes that 

pregnant persons have moral agency; they are the ones to make decisions about a 

pregnancy (see pp. 5-6). This church and its ministers trust them to decide but 

expect them to make such decisions in relationship – with God, self, partner, 

family, ministers and others.  

I also want to underscore for the whole body of Christ the statement’s 

exhortation “that those who counsel persons faced with unintended pregnancies 

respect how deeply the woman’s pregnancy involves her whole person – body,  
                                                                                                                    cont’d on p. 5 

http://www.redeemerluth.com/
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The Redeemer Community 
RLC’s Current Worship Protocol: Love Your Neighbor 

* Masks are required coming into the building and in the Narthex. Folks wishing to continue wearing masks for worship are 

encouraged to sit in the pews on the north side of the Sanctuary; those who wish to remove their masks may sit on the south 

side of the Sanctuary. 

* Those who wish may stand during the opening and closing hymns and the reading of the Gospel. 

* During the passing of the peace, we suggest you wave or place your palms together under your chin in the “namaste” posture as 

a way to share the peace in a distanced way. 

* Individual communion elements are available to pick up inside the Sanctuary door or folks can now choose to receive 

communion at the front of the church from masked servers distributing individual cups for the wine/grape juice. 

* If you wish to use one of the first-floor bathrooms, please follow instructions in the bathroom about disinfecting it after your 

use. Only one person at a time in the restrooms. 

* Please silence cellphones. 
 

 
 

BREAD Rises; Celebration Set for Monday, June 27 
If you have ever been at any BREAD event, you know that BREAD has a cheer. Many times during an 

event, a speaker will call “BREAD” and the crowd will respond shouting “Rises.”  

Every justice organization that is a part of BREAD’s parent organization, DART, and probably 

every justice organization period, has a similar cheer. It is a way to quickly communicate the collective 

goal, unite the group and build energy. BREAD’s sister organization in Knoxville, TN uses the cheer 

“Justice Knox” complete with a collective single knock.  

At the recent Nehemiah Action, our own Emily Ott had agreed to volunteer as the ASL 

interpreter. As part of her preparation, she was thinking about how to sign “BREAD Rises.” In English, it 

is a play on words. Bread literally rises because of the yeast, but the BREAD organization rises by always 

striving on, looking up, pushing through.  

In American Sign Language, those two “rises” each have their own sign and so there is no play 

on words. Because of that, Emily was trying to decide how to interpret the BREAD cheer. She decided to 

use ”BREAD succeeds,” which was perfect. In its over 20-year history, BREAD has succeeded through 

hard work and perseverance. There are always delays and setbacks and resistance, but BREAD just 

doesn’t stop. The end result is that BREAD …  succeeds.  
 

Upcoming BREAD Date  
Justice Ministry Celebration: Monday, June 27 at 7 p.m. at Christ United Methodist Church (1480 Zettler 

Road, Columbus, OH 43227). 
 

Suzuki Sponsors Free Concerts on Tuesdays, June 28/July 12 
Students of Suzuki Music Columbus, which is housed here at Redeemer, will present a free concert 

Tuesday, June 28 in Redeemer’s Sanctuary. The concert will run from 7 to 8 p.m. 

 This is the “Bon Voyage Concert” for the group ahead of their Costa Rica Friendship Tour which 

will run July 1 through July 8.  

 A Homecoming Concert, also open to the public, will be held in the Redeemer Sanctuary on 

Tuesday, July 12, also running from 7 to 8 p.m. 

 

 

 

We have missed those of you who have not yet returned to in-person worship. There are 

a whole variety of worship opportunities available. If you feel safe coming back into the 

sanctuary, your presence and spirit would be a true blessing to us. 

We are not the same without you. 



 
 
 

Page 3 Reflections 
A weekly newsletter of Redeemer 
Lutheran Church – 6/27/2022 

Fellowship Hall Reopens 
Council at July’s meeting approved the reopening of the Fellowship Hall and downstairs kitchen with 

conditions recommended by the Property Team.  

First an update on the work completed: the heating and air conditioning units have been replaced 

as voted by the congregation at the annual meeting. These are the final units - and the most expensive - 

costing $45,000. But they are done and iWave air purifiers are installed in them. Because air had not been 

circulated throughout the area during the pandemic property recommended, and council approved, air 

duct cleaning in the basement, which has also been completed. Electric and plumbing repairs necessary to 

open the areas have also been completed.  

Not yet completed is additional work in the restroom off the staircase. One of the old furnaces 

had been installed above this restroom (where it was virtually impossible to service). The new furnace is 

installed by the main furnace but the restroom ceiling and general condition needs work. You will notice 

that restroom is taped off and is not to be used.  

Folks who want to schedule use of the Fellowship Hall, or other rooms in the building, should 

call or email the church office with the request.  
 

RLC Supports Lutheran World Relief for Ukraine 
During April and May Redeemer collected an additional $6,520 for relief efforts being coordinated by 

Lutheran World Relief (LWR) for the Ukrainian people. That money has been sent.  

That brings Redeemer’s total giving to over $11,000. Thank you for your generous support of 

these efforts! 
 

July Book Study: Caste: The Origin of Our Discontents 
Wednesday evenings between July 6-27, Redeemer will hold its annual summer book study, reading 

and discussing Caste: The Origin of Our Discontents, by Pulitzer Prize-winning author Isabel 

Wilkerson.   

Pastor Dave writes, “If you’re like I am, you associate the word ‘caste’ with a place like India. 

People are born into a caste and that caste largely determines who they can marry, the jobs open to them, 

and the kind of life they will have. I never would have described the U.S. as having a caste system. Sure, I 

know being a White, wealthy male means I’ve had a lot more options open to me than a lot of people. But 

‘caste’ isn’t a word I would have applied to the U.S. … until I read this book.  

“Wilkerson lists eight characteristics of a caste system. And finds all of them are part of our 

history in the U.S. Central to her argument is the fact that, over time, many White individuals and 

institutions came to accept treating people differently on the basis of race is part of the natural order of 

things, even seeing it as God’s will. Many of these individuals and institutions convinced themselves that 

treating Blacks with even extreme cruelty was justified because, well, they aren’t ‘like us,’ they’re 

inferior … which is another way of saying, they’re part of a lower caste than ‘we’ are. 

“It's a remarkable book that feels like it was made to be discussed by people who are open to 

hearing what Wilkerson has to say, and open to sharing what might be opposing views. We have shown 

we can talk about hard topics and face hard realities with respect and kindness. This book will invite us to 

bring those graces together again. 

“We’ll meet in-person and on Zoom from 7 to 8:30 p.m., Wednesday evenings in July, starting 

July 6. Let me know if you’d like to join us so I can send any handouts and the Zoom link.   

“Zoom links for both of these classes will also be in Reflections.” 
 

RLC’s Saturday Garden Giveaways Now Every Saturday 
Redeemer’s Saturday morning garden giveaways are now underway and will occur every Saturday 

through the summer. Picking begins at 9 a.m. while the giveaway begins at 10 a.m. and runs until the 

week’s harvest is gone.  
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 Plan to come, help with the picking and the distributing! And if you have extra from your garden, 

please bring that to share. 
 

LSS Food Pantry Needs Donations 
Kathy Zwanziger reports that the LSS Food Pantry needs canned tuna, canned chicken, vegetable oil, 

and wrapped paper towels as well as cash donations. She reminds folks that donations can be leveraged to 

purchase more items for the same amount than we can on individual items. Whichever way you choose to 

donate, it is gratefully appreciated! 
 

After-Worship Refreshments Return  
After-Worship refreshments restarted this past Sunday and will continue through the summer. The doors 

going out into the garden and parking lot will be open to supplement the air filter system the church has 

had installed. Folks can feel free to go outside or to take the refreshments to go! 

 A sign up sheet is on the bulletin board next to the Library for those who might be willing to 

provide refreshments on other Sundays through the summer. 

The church continues to encourage everyone to get vaccinated and boosted and to follow public 

health protocols. 
 

Sign Up Now to Read at Worship Services 
Readers for Sunday morning services can now sign up for dates over the summer. Readers, including 

youth and children, are encouraged to sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board, next to the Library. 

Readings are sent out the week before to give folks a chance to go through the lessons ahead of 

Sunday mornings. Readers of all ages are encouraged to participate. 
 

RLC Summer Basketball Camp Underway 
Redeemer’s summer basketball camps, led by former NBA and ABA player Coach Larry Jones, is now 

underway– even as the temperatures are to soar again this week. Persons interested in donating water 

are asked to make it the 8 oz bottle size. 

Redeemer provides these camps for free to youth ages 8 to 14. The camps run six weeks, from 

6:30 to 8 p.m. for either the Monday and Wednesday camp or the Tuesday and Thursday camp. They 

conclude on Thursday, July 21. 
 

Adult Education Class Explores ‘Wisdom of Enneagram’ 
Running into July, the Sunday morning adult education class (to which high-school-age youth are 

invited!) is now discussing The Wisdom of the Enneagram. Pastor Dave is leading the class and writes, 

“That last word is pronounced ANY-a-gram. It combines two Greek words that mean a nine-pointed 

figure. The Enneagram is a personality system that describes nine different patterns of thinking, feeling, 

and acting. Each number represents one of these different patterns, and, according to the theory 

underlying the Enneagram, one of these numbers applies to each of us. Each number is based on the ways 

we perceive the world and try to make sense of how it operates and what we experience. Think about it 

for a moment. How we understand what’s going on in the world determines what we pay attention to and 

how we direct our energy in response. At the heart of the Enneagram is the belief that each of us came to 

believe something about what we needed to do to survive and to be happy that isn’t true. This false belief 

leads us to focus our energies on areas that take us away from lives that are whole, free, and healthy. 

“For example, until I took a couple trainings on the Enneagram back in Seattle, I never 

understood why I focused so much energy on what was missing in my life. I spent lots of time looking 

back at how good things used be, or looking forward to how much better my life would be ‘if only’ this or 

that happened. I carried a lot of regret, a lot of ‘why did I …?’ or ‘why didn’t I …?’ It wasn’t a fun way to 

live. And I felt stuck in it. Discovering the Enneagram brought me into a new world. It helped me see 

where I got stuck (and I still do at times!), and it offered ideas about how I can choose a different path. 
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“The Enneagram talks about how we react to stress based on our ‘number,’ what we try to avoid, 

what our strengths are, what brings up anger in us and the nature of our anger. And, importantly and 

helpfully, the Enneagram talks about what helps us move from this false belief, what helps us grow in 

healthy ways and what keeps us back, and how others can support our healing and development. 

“I have used this a lot for myself, with clients, with friends, and with graduate students I’ve 

supervised over the years. I find it extraordinarily helpful as a way to understand ourselves better, make 

sense of where and how we get stuck, and, without judgment or fault-finding or finger-pointing, begin to 

change directions, and start to see ourselves and the world in new ways, and, so, begin to think, act, and 

feel in new ways. 

“If this sounds intriguing, come and join us this Sunday morning from 11:15 a.m.-12:15 p.m., in-

person or on Zoom. If you’re not already on the email list for the Sunday morning classes, let me know. 

You’ll get the Zoom link and discussion handouts.”   
 

Noisy Offering to Go to Columbus Diaper Coalition 
Redeemer’s Noisy Offering – that offering of loose change that is deposited in the offering plate just 

insider the entrance to the Sanctuary – will now be used to support the Columbus Diaper Coalition.  

This coalition began in November 2013 because diapers are not covered by Ohio Works First, 

SNAP (food stamps) benefits, or any other social-service organization.  

The Columbus Diaper Coalition is a diaper bank that currently supports four area food pantries. 

Since the supply chain for infant supplies has been interrupted and with the added stress of inflation, the 

diaper bank has more and more demand. The vision of the Columbus Diaper Coalition is to grow into a 

diaper bank that can serve all of Columbus.  

For more information or where to drop off diaper donations go to:  

http://www.columbusdiapercoalition.org . 
 

Tuesday Bible Study Exploring Book of Esther 
The Tuesday Bible Study has now expanded its focus to looking at women in the Bible with the Tuesday, 

June 28 session beginning a study of the book of Esther. This study will take the group through Tuesday, 

July 12, when it breaks for the rest of the summer. The group runs from 1 to 2:30 p.m. here at the church. 

To join the group via Zoom, go to the Zoom app and then enter the following information: 

Meeting ID: 863 5869 9434; Passcode: 943506. To participate by phone, call 312-626-6799. If you don’t 

have the Zoom app, you can join the meeting by copying and pasting the following web address in your 

browser: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86358699434?pwd=cTlaaUM5MWl6U29mNGtsQXhuTnlIUT09 . 
 

Bishop Eaton cont’d from p. 1 

mind and spirit – in relation to all the commitments that comprise her stewardship of life” (p. 5).  

Further, our church teaching holds that there are no exclusive rights in pregnancy. A pregnant 

person does not have an exclusive right to abort a fetus at all points during the pregnancy. A developing 

life does not have an exclusive right to be born (p. 2). This church does not support abortion as a 

normative form of birth control but rather understands it as necessary in some morally responsible 

circumstances. This church does not condone late-term abortions except in extreme circumstances, which 

must be determined by the individual with their medical caregivers (p. 7).  

This church acknowledges that individuals and religious traditions hold divergent viewpoints 

over when life begins. These divergent views are not only scientific but also biblical and cultural. The 

ELCA social statement acknowledges these ethical ambiguities and states that “the closer the life in the 

womb comes to full term the more serious such [moral] issues become.” (p. 7).  

As we live into this new legal framework, we can respond to and minister in the current situation, 

for instance, by ministering to individuals who seek abortions; advocating for laws that provide free or 

affordable health care, child care and education; providing and promoting sex education; continuing to be 

a community of discernment where thoughtful and diverse perspectives can be shared and heard; and 

http://www.columbusdiapercoalition.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86358699434?pwd=cTlaaUM5MWl6U29mNGtsQXhuTnlIUT09
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advocating for state laws that provide legal, safe and affordable abortions, and against legislation that 

would outlaw abortion in all circumstances (p. 9).  

Finally, I wish to remind everyone that this church supports peaceful means of expression within 

a diverse society. Peaceful protest is a crucial element of civic engagement; violent protest is not, and this 

church reproves it. Likewise, this church is on record against hate speech. Let us be instruments for peace 

where there is none. Let us listen to one another. Let us serve the needs of neighbors in all the 

complexities life presents. God calls us to be for others, just as God in Christ is for us.  
 

[Editor’s Note: to access the ELCA social statement on abortion go to https://tinyurl.com/3nwtxde3 .] 
  

In Christ,  

The Rev. Elizabeth A. Eaton, Presiding Bishop, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
 

Important Emails 
Dshull@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating directly with Pastor Dave. 

Info@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with the office, Reflections newsletter, Office 

Manager Becky Trover, healing prayer requests or for general information. 

MemberCare@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with the Member Care team about needs for 

personal ministry such as in-home communion, a home visit, meals, etc. 

FinSec@RedeemerLuth.com – use for stewardship campaigns. 

Itgroup@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with Redeemer’s IT Team for items related to the 

website. 

Property@RedeemerLuth.com – use to report items that need repair in the church building. 

SundaySchool@RedeemerLuth.com – use to offer suggestions for our Sunday School ministry. 

Transportation@redeemerluth.com – use to request temporary transportation assistance. 

Communications@redeemerluth.com – use to send church related announcements or pictures for sharing 

on Redeemer’s social media sites. Another way is to tag Redeemer in the posts. 
 

Publishing Deadlines for Reflections, Sunday Bulletins 
For Reflections 

• PLEASE SUBMIT PRIOR TO 5 P.M. ON SUNDAYS. 

• Send to info@RedeemerLuth.com and put Reflections in subject line. 

• Or leave a note in the Reflections mailbox at the top of the stairs outside the church office. 

For Sunday Bulletins 

The deadline for information to be published in Sunday bulletins is the Wednesday morning before. 

That information can be sent to the above email: just put “Bulletin” in the subject line. 
 

Prayers and Personals 
Prayers for healing and comfort are asked for Kelly (Scott) Frank as she begins a six-month regimen of 

chemo therapy for colon cancer. Prayers are also asked for her partner Trina Thornton as they go on this 

journey together. 

 Prayers for comfort are asked for the Skipper Family on the death of Krista Skipper’s nephew 

in a motorcycle accident. 
 

June Birthdays 
27-Mike Shugert   30-Julie Brush 

  

July Birthdays 
1-Bruce Collins   1-Karen Riccio 

3-Caroline Ott   5-Sachio Phillips 

7-Diane Montgomery   8-Kathy Zwanziger 

https://tinyurl.com/3nwtxde3
mailto:DShull@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Info@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:MemberCare@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:FinSec@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:ITgroup@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Property@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:SundaySchool@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Transportation@redeemerluth.com
mailto:Communications@redeemerluth.com
mailto:info@RedeemerLuth.com
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11-Evelyn Boreman   12 Payton Amon 

13-Renee Glover Oakleaf   14-Chase Friederich 

15-Kandice Hoddinott   16-Cora Marquez 

17-Jasmin McFarland   18-Kelley (Scott) Frank 

19-Leslie Roy   19-Terry Warren 

21-Grace Jones   22-Alta Boreman 

22-Kim Faulk   22-Noah Gosnell 

25-Tracy Hoddinott-Ervin   27-Tom Mimlitch 

29-Kathy Mimlitch   29-Becky Trover 

31-Marilyn Roberts 
 

The Wider Church 
Trinity Sponsors #HopeForTrinity Campaign 

As Holy Trinity Sunday is celebrated, so too is the theme of “hope.” “The students, faculty and staff of 

Trinity Lutheran Seminary at Capital University know a thing or two about hope. Hope is what sustains 

us in our studies, our pedagogy and our service. Hope is what we have for the future. Hope is what we 

have in you, our partners …. 

 “Our hope is that on this Holy Trinity Sunday you will commit or re-commit yourself to 

partnership with Trinity and our mission to ‘form leaders for Christ’s Church at work in the world.’ Our 

goal is [to raise] $15,000 toward our new $2.5 million Contextual Education Endowment which will fund 

internships and more! Please note ‘Contextual Education’ in the memo line of your check or in the online 

drop down menu.” 

 To give online, go to capconnect.org or send checks to 2199 E. Main St., Columbus OH 43209. 
 

Volunteers Needed for Churchwide Assembly 2022 
The Southern Ohio Synod reports volunteers are needed for the Churchwide Assembly being held this 

summer in Columbus, OH. Volunteers are needed each day from Sunday-Friday, August 7-12 in a 

variety of roles. You can sign up for the days and roles that you prefer by following this link: 

https://tinyurl.com/mrbxk6jt . Please note that you are indicating a preference and event organizers may 

need to assign you a different role so that all responsibilities are covered. Thanks! 

This is from the ELCA: “The 2022 Churchwide Assembly will be held on the original and 

ancestral homelands of the Shawnee, Miami, and Kaskaskia peoples, and we give thanks for their 

presence here since time immemorial. We also wish to recognize and honor all our Indigenous siblings 

who have and continue to call this land their home. 

“We respect the rich history and ongoing relationship Native peoples have with this land and the 

many contributions of Indigenous peoples to this place. We honor their distinctive cultural heritage by 

working to fulfill our commitments stated in "A Declaration of the ELCA to American Indian and Alaska 

Native People." 

“When we gather for the Churchwide Assembly this August, let us remember the Indigenous 

peoples and tribal nations who were the first to love, pray, grow, celebrate, cry, drum, and sing upon the 

lands where we will be assembled. 

“As we consider our place in the story of colonization and of undoing its legacy, here are ways 

you can give of your time and energy to seek out information, to learn more, to do more, and to remain 

faithful to our shared journeys toward truth and healing: 

- “Engage a study group using the study guide: "Beyond a Resolution" to go deeper into 

understanding what it means for this church to actively repudiate the Doctrine of Discovery. 

- Live into the commitments stated in "A Declaration of the ELCA to American Indian and 

Alaska Native People" 

https://tinyurl.com/mrbxk6jt
https://download.elca.org/ELCA%20Resource%20Repository/Declaration_to_American_Indian_Alaska_Native.pdf
https://download.elca.org/ELCA%20Resource%20Repository/Declaration_to_American_Indian_Alaska_Native.pdf
https://livinglutheran.blob.core.windows.net/cdn/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/1121_resolution.pdf
https://download.elca.org/ELCA%20Resource%20Repository/Declaration_to_American_Indian_Alaska_Native.pdf
https://download.elca.org/ELCA%20Resource%20Repository/Declaration_to_American_Indian_Alaska_Native.pdf
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- Learn more about the history of Indigenous peoples by reading books such as the Rev. Dr. 

George Tinker's book, Missionary Conquest: The Gospel and Native American Cultural 

Genocide and from Native Reads. 

- View this video produced by the ELCA and presented by the Interfaith Broadcasting 

Commission and the National Council of Churches, Native Nations – Standing Together for 

Civil Rights. 
 

Community Beyond 
Dementia/Alzheimer’s Disease Support Group Returns to In-

Person Meetings on Second Thursdays 
The Bexley/Berwick Dementia/Alzheimer’s Disease Caregiver Support Group has returned to meeting 

monthly in-person here at Redeemer on the second Thursday from 6:30 to 8 p.m. That makes the next 

meeting on Thursday, July 14. Dottie Odrosky leads the group. 

 Wearing a mask is no longer required but is very much acceptable for those who prefer to 

continue to do so. Those who have not attended before are asked to register by calling 800-272-3900 or 

by going online to www.alz.org .  
 

Getting Ready for Worship 
4th Sunday after Pentecost, July 3, 2022 

Lessons 
Readings: Galatians 6:7-16; Psalm 30; Luke 10:1-11 

 

Prayer of the Day 
O God, the Father of our Lord Jesus, you are the city that shelters us, the mother who comforts us. With 

your Spirit accompany us on our life’s journey, that we may spread your peace in all the world, through 

your Son, Jesus Christ, our Savior and Lord. Amen. 
 

A Prayer for Ukraine 

For those who are 

fleeing: sanctuary 
 

For those who are 

staying: safety 
 

For those who are 

fighting: peace. 
 

For those whose hearts 

are breaking: comfort 
 

For those who see no 

future: hope 
 

Intercessions & Thanksgiving 
+ For the people of Gethsemane Lutheran Church, Columbus. 

+ For Redeemer community member Lynn Belhorn. 

Each week we remember in our prayers in worship those who cannot be with us and those with special 

needs and concerns: Bebe McCoy, Robin Stokes, Bonnie Hegreness, Heidi Carman, Cora Marquez, 

Mary Kennedy, Diane Louangrath, Kevin Bailey’s sister Kleta Childs, Kathie and Nancy Ehrich and their 

https://youtu.be/sDHSNXt0I8I
https://youtu.be/sDHSNXt0I8I
http://www.alz.org/
file:///D:/Users/Marcene%20Mounts/Documents/2019%20REFLECTIONS/Vol.%2023-49%2012-9-2019%20Draft.docx%23GettingReadyforSunday
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Redeemer’s mission: To be followers of Jesus, sharing God’s love with all 

Redeemer’s vision: To foster understanding and healing in community 

sister Betty Weaver, Stan Heacock, Jeremy Davis, Bebe McCoy’s brother-in-law Walt and her sister Jan, 

Brittany Parsons, Shirley and Jack Miller, Jon Denniss, Mary Bowling’s sister Val, Grace and Ken Jones, 

John Kennedy’s niece Michele Wolfe, Kris Kauffman, Chad Eberle’s mother, Sam Hudson, nephew of 

Laura and Terry Warren, on being deployed to Poland, Kelley (Scott) Frank, Brittany Amon, Becky 

Trover’s sister Maddie Sutphin. 
 

Worship Leaders 
Presiding Minister Pastor Dave Shull 

Assisting Minister  Connie Criswell 

Reader Kathleen Zwanziger 

ASL Interpreter Bryan Neal 

Cantor Emily Kent 

Organist Kathy Rapp 

Pianist Karen Kent 

Verger Wendy Stoica 

Usher Kathleen Zwanziger  

Producers Michele Disbro, Tom Mimlitch 

Communion Set-up Katie Jacobs, Diane Brobeck 

Hospitality Michelle Clemence 

Flowers are given by Kathleen Zwanziger in thanksgiving for her family 

Noisy Offering will go to the Columbus Diaper Bank 
 

Upcoming Week at Redeemer 
June 28 – July 4, 2022 

Tuesday 1:00 p.m. IN-PERSON / ZOOM Bible Study 

 6:30 p.m. Basketball Camp 

 7:00 p.m. Journaling Workshop 

 7:00 pm. Suzuki Costa Rica Bon Voyage Concert 

Wednesday 6:30 p.m. Basketball Camp 

Thursday 6:30 p.m. Basketball Camp  

Saturday 9:00 a.m. Garden Giveaway 

Sunday 10:00 a.m. IN-PERSON / LIVESTREAM Worship with Communion 

 11:15 a.m. IN-PERSON / ZOOM Adult Ed 

Monday 6:30 p.m. Basketball Camp 

 


